21 August 2020

## Dear Parent/Carer

I am writing, as promised, to provide you with further detail regarding our start to term in September. This should be read in conjunction with all previous correspondence which can be found on the website both from myself <a href="http://www.heathfieldcc.co.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/Covid-19-Update-10-July-2020.pdf">http://www.heathfieldcc.co.uk/wp/wp-content/uploads/2013/04/Covid-19-Update-10-July-2020.pdf</a> and from the Heads of Year <a href="http://www.heathfieldcc.co.uk/?page\_id=3452">http://www.heathfieldcc.co.uk/?page\_id=3452</a>.

Attached to this letter is a current copy of our Frequently Asked Questions for parents where we have tried to detail our approaches to most of the aspects of school life that we think will be relevant. It is almost inevitable that we will not have thought of everything that is important to everyone and so we have also opened up a response form for you to log questions that you think are either not answered here or not clear for you <a href="https://forms.gle/kme6ZYCvn6RRmF196">https://forms.gle/kme6ZYCvn6RRmF196</a>. The closing date for questions to be submitted is 5pm on Thursday 27 August 2020. Whilst we cannot promise an immediate reply to anything logged here, we will work through them over the next few weeks and it will help inform our thinking as we now finalise details.

We are very much looking forward to seeing our students in September. They are the lifeblood of our College; it will be wonderful to hear their voices in the corridors again, see the purposeful learning back in classrooms and regain the vibrancy of our school life. We are very happy to work with you to make sure this is the most successful transition it can be for those new to the College as well as those now returning after five months of remote learning.

Thank you as always for your continued and much valued support.

Yours sincerely

MS C BARLOW Headteacher















